

Colerne Church of England VC Primary School

Quarry Lane, Colerne, Wiltshire SN14 8DU
Tel: 01225 742367 Fax: 01225 743684
E-mail: admin@colerne.wilts.sch.uk www.colerneschool.com
Headteacher: Mark Solomon

Wednesday 9th July 2025

COLOUR RUN - THURSDAY 17TH JULY

Dear Parents,

On the Thursday 17th July 2025 the school will be hosting a Colour Run for our children. This event, which is being run for another year, is being organised with the financial help of 21st Signals Welfare Team. Once again it will be a great chance to get the whole school together.

As with last year, we are asking the children to come to school that day wearing an old t-shirt and shorts that they would like to see change colour. Please can the children also bring in a pair of googles/sunglasses. They will all need to wear some form of eye protection for the race. If you will have difficulty in providing these, please do come and speak to us. The children will complete laps of the field, whilst running through water and under clouds of different coloured paint. Attached alongside this email is a full safety data sheet regarding the paint and the materials used within it. We are using paint powder that has been used in hundreds of these events around the country, but should you have any concerns then please do contact me directly on head@colerne.wilts.sch.uk.

Please can you ensure that on the day your child in is shorts/trousers/trainers that you are prepared to get wet and paint on.

Gazebos wanted

With the nice weather we have been having this year we are also putting out a request for any pop up gazebos that parents may be able to lend us for the day. If you have one you would be happy to let the school borrow it, please let the school office know.

We are all very excited about this event and we would like to invite you to come and watch the event from 2pm.

We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible on the day.

Best wishes

Mark Solomon

Mark Sol